Important Information

Data Protection Act 1989 / Information Commissioners Office

Following recent advice from the Information Commissioners Office (ICO), who deal with data protection issues, we are issuing the following revised guidance which clarifies, supplements and reinforces our guidance given at the PVI Leaders Briefings in Jan 2010 and Sept 2012.

The ICO advice is as follows:

"The Data Protection Act 1998 says that organisations that process personal data electronically will have a legal obligation to register their processing with the Information Commissioner unless they can rely on the exemptions.

Exemptions apply to organisations that do not process any personal data electronically (i.e. only use pen and paper and do not use a computer to produce and receive letters and emails etc.) and for the processing of personal data for the purpose of their accounts and records, staff administration and advertising and marketing of their business/organisation. However, the exemption does not extend to credit checks or criminal records checks on members of staff because that information will have been received from a third party and a decision on whether to offer employment to the prospective staff member will be made on receipt of that information from the 3rd party."

All early years and childcare settings should register with the ICO if they haven't already done so. This is because all settings will make requests for CRB checks, and the above advice makes it clear that settings need to be registered if they do make CRB requests.

The cost of registration for most settings will be £35. Further details are available from the ICO.

If you have not registered with the ICO, or have any queries about the obligation to notify the ICO under the Data Protection Act please ring the ICO Helpline on 0303 123 1113 or email the Notification Team at notification@ico.gsi.gov.uk.

General information about the ICO and the Data Protection Act can be found at: http://www.ico.gov.uk/
